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PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

Acting Assistant Principal 
 
It is my pleasure to announce that Janice Miller has taken up the position of Acting Assistant Principal at Greythorn 
this term. Janice is of course a highly experienced staff member and she brings a wealth of knowledge to the 
position. Please do not hesitate to contact Janice if you have any issues around student welfare and wellbeing or 
other relevant topics. 
 
Janice will remain in the position for the next few weeks whilst the process of selecting a new Assistant Principal is 
completed. 
 
House Athletics 
 
The Year 3-6 students had a fantastic day last Wednesday at the Doncaster Athletics Track participating in the 
annual House athletics carnival. The weather was perfect throughout the day which allowed the students to 
participate to the best of their abilities in every event.  
 
Congratulations to all of the students for the enthusiastic manner in which they participated and also for the level of 
encouragement that they gave to all competitors in every event. The winning House will be announced at next 
Mondayôs assembly. 
 
Thank you to all of the teachers who attended for their hard work on the day, ensuring that the students had such a 
wonderful experience. Thank you also to the parents who attended to cheer the students on and assist where 
necessary with events.  
 
A huge thank you to Claire Knell for all of her hard work to prepare the students for this event and for completing a 
myriad of administrative tasks prior to the day. Claireôs organisation skills are exemplary ensuring that the day ran 
like clockwork and was a huge success.  
 
 State Cross-country Championships 
 
Congratulations to Sienna M (603) and Jack M (507) who competed in the State cross-country championships last 
Thursday held at Bundoora Park. It is a wonderful achievement from them both to progress to such a high level of 
competition. Jack finished in 20

th
 place in his race and unfortunately for Sienna, due to illness, she was unable to 

complete her race. They both represented the school with pride and distinction and were wonderful ambassadors 
for Greythorn.  
 
Aeroschools 
 
Our Aeroschools team competed in the State Championships last Friday held at the Diamond Creek Sports 
Complex. Congratulations to all members of the team as they achieved some outstanding results during the 
competition. I would also like to congratulate them on the way that they supported and encouraged each other 
throughout the competition and the exemplary sportsmanship that they showed towards all competitors. The Mini 
Trios placed 1

st
 and 3

rd
, with the Mini Group placing 5

th
. In the Level 4 Pairs, Mikayla A and Allison W placed 2

nd
 

and with this result, will be competing in Queensland in the Australian Championships being held later this term.  
We wish them well with this. 



The Aeroschools team is coached by Caitlin Shipsides and Kirsten Tuminello and I would like to 
thank them sincerely for their hard work and ongoing commitment and dedication to the girls in-
volved. They both put many, many additional hours of work into preparing the team for competitions 
as well as coordinating and overseeing all of the administrative requirements. Thank you also to the 
parents who attended on the day to support and cheer on the girls as well as assist the team where 
required. 

District Football Competition 
 
Our school football team competed in the Division competition last Monday at Lynden Park in 
Camberwell. The team played four games and did an outstanding job to win three of these. Despite 
winning the same amount of games as two other schools, Greythorn placed third on the ladder based 
on percentage.  
 
Congratulations to all members of the team for their dedication to training in the lead-up to this 
competition, as well to the manner in which they represented the school with their excellent 
behaviour and sportsmanship towards all competitors. 
 
Thank you to Claire Knell for her hard work in preparing the students so thoroughly, coaching on the 
day as well as coordinating the administrative tasks to enable the students to attend.  Thank you to 
Jen Gibson who attended and assisted Claire. 
 
District Soccer Competition 
 
Our school soccer team competed in the Division competition on Tuesday at Hislop Park. They 
played four games and won all of these which was an outstanding effort from the team. They now 
progress to the Regional final. Congratulations to all members of the team for their outstanding 
results on Tuesday and the opportunity to progress to the next level of competition. 
 
Thank you to Steve Pertz for attending, coaching the team and coordinating the students for each 
game. Thank you also to the parents who attended to support the team and assist Steve.  
 
Upcoming Events 
 
We wish the following teams well in their upcoming competitions: 
 

Girls and Boys T-ball teams competing this Friday at Myrtle Park in the Division final. 
Girls AFL team competing next Tuesday at Bulleen Park in the Regional final. 
Year 3 Hooptime team competing next Friday. 
 
 

Parent/Student/Teacher Conferences 
 
With the Parent/Teacher/Student Conferences being held next week, I trust that you have booked in 
suitable times via the Compass portal for these. If you have not yet done so, then I urge you to get 
online and book a time for these highly valuable sessions. 
 
The format has changed this year from the traditional parent/teacher interviews, with the students 
now being part of this process. The teachers have been working hard to prepare the students to 
ensure that the sessions are both informative and interactive. I look forward to hearing feedback on 
this format as we recognise and acknowledge the value of including the students.  

PFA Bake Sale 
 
This termôs bake sale is being held this Friday. Thank you to the families of Year 5/6 students for 
providing the treats this week. The sale commences just before 3:30pm in the covered area between 
the top and bottom buildings.  
 
Thank you to the PFA for once again organising this fundraising event. Your support of these events 
enables the school to purchase a wide variety of additional resources. Purchases this year from 
fundraising money has included; stools and cushions for the Discovery Centre, a marquee with the 
Greythorn name and logo on the canopy, as well as new outdoor furniture for the oak tree area. This 
new furniture has been delivered and will be installed in the coming weeks. 



Anˍɼˏʤ Seˉʿɳʍ 
Pˠ˔nˌ˔pʨʕ 

Greythorn Primary School  
 

 
Parents who wish to enrol 

siblings of existing GPS students 

 For Prep 2019  
 
  

PLEASE DO SO NOW 
 
 
  

Please visit the office for an enrolment form  

Voluntary Contributions 
 
As is the case in all government schools, the funding that we receive is insufficient to cover all costs 
that schools incur throughout a year, therefore we rely heavily on parent voluntary contributions. 
These contributions enable us to continue to develop and maintain the schoolôs buildings, grounds 
and resources, along with enabling us to offer the students at Greythorn such a wide variety of 
additional programs and experiences. 
 
The Voluntary Contribution component of the schoolôs annual parent payments include: Library Fund, 
Building Fund, Grounds, First Aid, Information & Communication Technology, Fundraising and 
Parent Contribution. Currently 44% of families have made contributions in these areas and now that 
we are halfway through the year, I urge you to consider making a contribution in these areas if you 
have not done so. Your attention to this would be greatly appreciated and enable the school to 
continue to offer every student the best possible learning experiences. 
 
School Phone Line 
 
Unfortunately during the latter part of last term as well as during the beginning of this term, we have 
been experiencing lengthy periods of the school phone lines being out of operation. This is 
exceedingly frustrating as during these times no-one can ring the school via the landline. We have 
been working hard to have this ongoing issue rectified by our service provider.  I thank you for your 
patience and understanding. 
 
I would be interested to hear from any parent who has knowledge and expertise in 
telecommunications as we have not as yet had any satisfactory resolution with this issue.       



Wednesday 25 July  
Yr 4 

Maths Olympiad Competition  
Swimming until 2/8 

Thursday  26 July  Parent helper information session 2ð3:00pm 

Friday 27 July Yr 5&6 Bake sale 3:25pm 
Tee-Ball Boys and girls Divisional finals 

Tuesday 31 July  Parent/Teacher/Students Conferences 

Wednesday 1 August  PFA meeting 7:30pm 
Parent/Teacher/Students Conferences 

Thursday 2 August  Basketball Clinics 

Friday 3 August Yr 3 Hoop Time 
Senior School Tennis group 9:15ð10:15am 

Monday 6 August Pð2 Tennis Clinic Day 

Tuesday 7 August Yr 5 
 

Prep 

Scienceworks Excursion 
Your Child and ReadingðAndrew & F-2 
100 Days Celebration Day 

Wednesday 8 August Yr 6 
 

Prep 

Parents notified of 2019 Placements 
Chess Club #1 
Science Incursion 

Thursday 9 August Yr 5 & 6 Tristan Banks 9:30amð12:15pm 
Basketball Clinics 

Friday 10 August  
 
Yr 4 

Senior School Tennis group 9:15ð10:15am 
Hockey 7ôs 
Soccer Gala Day 

Saturday 11 August  PFA ñGreythorns Got Talentò  4:00ð7:00pm 

Monday 13 August Yr 3-4 Tennis Clinic Day 

Wednesday 15 August  Maths Olympiad Competition 
Chess club #2 
Whole School Expo afterschool/evening 

Thursday 16 August  Whole School Expo afterschool/evening 
 

Friday 17 August Yr 3 & 4 Soccer Gala Day (selected students) 
Senior School Tennis Program 

Friday 17 August  Senior School Tennis Program 9.15-10.15am 

Wednesday 22 August  Book Week Dress UpðWhole School 
Chess club #3 

Thursday 23 August Yr 5 & 6 
Yr 1 & 2 

Hoop Time 
Basketball Clinics 

Friday 24 August  Senior School Tennis Program 9.15-10.15am 

Victorian School Term Dates 
 

Click here for the 2018 - 2025 Victorian school term dates. 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/datesterm.aspx?Redirect=1


Recycle Shop  

Thursday 26 July Kate Locke 

Friday 27 July Yelka Maloney 

Monday 30 July Carolyn Baker 9:00ð10:00am 

Tuesday 31 July Katherine 10:30ð1:15pm 

Wednesday 1 August  

Thursday 2 August Marla 10:30ð1:15pm 

Friday 3 August Stacey Mc Cabe 11:00ð1:15pm 

Monday 6 August Monique 9:00ð1:00pm 

Tuesday 7 August Junko 9:00ð10:00am 

Wednesday 8 August  

Canteen Bites 

WACKY WEDNESDAY IS COMING! 
 

Starting next week and every following Wednesday 
 
   Pre order on Monday for the Wednesday 
   See online and blackboard 
 

SOUP NOW AVAILABLE 
 
  Price Increase (due to supplier costs) 
 
  Nippyôs Yoghurt now $2.50 
  Frozen Yoghurt now $2.50 
  Juicie tubes now $1.30 

Sincere thanks to Carolyn, Jo, Caroline, Maylin, May Ching, Harini and Linda who have continued to 
volunteer in the Recycle Shop during Term 2. 
 
A big thank you to all those families who continue to donate goods and to our loyal customers. 
Donations may be left at the Recycle Shop during opening times (Wednesday 3-3.30pm and Friday 
9-9.30am) or at any time at the Office.  If you have any queries or would like to volunteer, please  

contact Kate on klocke@iinet.net.au 

Roster for the next fortnight as below. 
 

A canteen helper is required for the 3rd Friday of the month from 
11-1pm, please contact Suzy if you are available. 

mailto:klocke@iinet.net.au


Student Banking 

Listing of goods and services provided 



Sports Reports 

T-Ball 
 
Today we played against Mont Albert. It was a really close game and unfortunately we lost by one 
point, 16 to 17. Our team played really well and they supported each other the whole time. Lily 
tagged a lot of opposition players and there was a lot of good communication. We had a great time 
and are looking forward to our next game. 
 
Lily BC (Captain) and Lauren M (Vice Captain) 
 
We started the game with a really strong first innings, bases were loaded and Neeraj managed to get 
them all home. In the second innings Paul made 2 really amazing catches and hit a big one in the 3

rd
. 

We finished the game on 21 to MAPSô 13. It was a great win for the team and both teams played 
really well. 
 
Angus L (Vice Captain) 
 
Boys Soccer 
 
On Friday 22 June the inter-school sport team for soccer played against the tough Mont Albert. It was 
a tough first half and the score was 2-1 to us. When the second half started we started strong and 
scored seven more goals. The game ended 9-1.  
By Luca 
 
Netball 
 
On Friday, the GPS girls netball team played Mont Albert North. In the first two quarters it was neck 
and neck with GPS scoring a goal followed by the other team scoring. In the last two quarters they 
started to have a clear lead on us. Despite our tight defence and strong attack Mont Albert came out 
on top, 26-13. 
By Aisha W (Captain) 
 
On Friday, the Greythorn mixed team played Mont Albert Primary. Both teams played super well but 
unfortunately Greythorn lost 8-28.  
By Archer N (Captain) 
 
Girls Soccer 
 
On Friday, 22

nd
 June, the girlsô interschool soccer team played Mont Albert. After an even first half 

we opened after half time with a goal and then shortly after another goal with great play from Chloe 
and Jacy. Chloe scored both goals. Our team all worked well and they couldnôt get past our defence 
of Alicia, Isabella, Alannah and Scarlet. A great win! 
Eva (Capt. 606) 
 
Girls Netball 
 
On Wednesday the 27

th
 Of July, the Greythorn girls netball team played BPPS. It was our last game 

of the season and we had a great outcome with the score at the end being 27-9, our way. We also 
started out the season well with winning against St Bedes, Balwyn North and St Clements Of Rome. 
Then, unfortunately we lost the game against Mont Albert but it was a great game and we all enjoyed 
playing. This season has been amazing and everyone has improved so much individually. Great job 
girls!! 
Aisha (Captain) 
 
Mixed Netball 
 
On Wednesday, the Greythorn mixed netball team played BPPS. It was a great game and the team 
had a great season but unfortunately, we lost 32-2. Everyone played really well and should be proud 
of themselves.    
Archer (Captain) 
 



Sports Reports cont... 

Boys Soccer 
 
On Wednesday July 27 we played against Boorondara Park P.S. It was a top of the ladder clash. It 
was a very even game. Both sides tried very hard and the scores at half were 3-3. We went on and 
won the game with the score being 5-3. Isaak scored 3 goals and we all played a fantastic game!  
 
T-Ball 
 
Today the girls played against Boroondara Park Primary School. It was a really tough game but we 
ended up winning, 13 to 14. There was a lot of encouragement from each team which helped our 
players do their best. Lily made a few big hits which allowed a lot of our runners to get home and 
Selina caught 2 runners out on 3

rd
 base. Our second innings wasnôt our best as we didnôt manage any 

home runs but our 7 home runs in the third innings helped us climb to victory. Well done everyone. 
Lauren M (Vice Captain) 
 
The boys team played a stellar match, winning by 8 points and making a total of 22 to BPPSôs 14. We 
exceeded expectations in both fielding and batting and both teams played really well. One player on 
the opposing team batted exceptionally well but our fielders were always on the tip of their toes and 
managed to keep their score to a minimum. We have held our heads high and have only had one loss 
for the season. Great job to all players. 
Neeraj S (Captain) 
 
AFL Girls Footy 
 
On the 27

th
 June the AFL girls team braved the cold weather at Boroondara Park Primary School. The 

first quarter we came out with a slow start down by 8 points, our hands were freezing and we had 
butter fingers missing a few marks. In the second quarter we were warmed up and were right back in 
the game scoring 28 points to B.PS 7. The third quarter was muddy and sweaty, B.PS had their best 
quarter scoring 30 points with us only scoring 8 points. Finally in the last quarter we came back and 
scored 19 points. It was a nail biting finish to the end Miss Gibson was on the edge of her seat as if 
she was at the grand final at the MCG. It was a great game and the score represented that, we won 61
-59.  
 
By the AFL girls captains,  
Maddy Howell and Annabel Jackson 
 
Boys Soccer ï Divisional Finals 

On Tuesday 24 July the Boys' Soccer Team 

played in the Divisional Finals. We won all 

our games and are the champions! We now 

play in the Eastern Regional Finals in two 

weeks. It was an outstanding team 

performance and we are excited for the 

next round!  

Results: 

Greythorn 8- Kew- 0 

Greythorn 3- Balwyn-1 

Greythorn-3- Sacred Heart-0 

Greythorn- 4- Camberwell South-0 

By Hugh  














